
 
THE AMERICAN LEGION 

JEFFERY S. HOLMES POST 84 
 

November 7, 2024 
MEETING MINUTES  

 
The meeting convened at 1800 hours by Commander Dennis 
Brown. 
 
At the beginning of our meeting, guest speaker Dylan Spencer, 
Post 84 baseball coach, informed us that our team will be 
hosting the Vermont American Legion Playoff Tournament in 
July 2025. Most of the arrangements will be completed by him, 
anyone interested in volunteering to assist during the 
tournament, please contact Adjutant Scott Holmes at:  
thordog.holmes@gmail.com  
 
Meeting reconvened at 1813 hours. 
 
Roll call by Sergeant-at-Arms Sam Zucker. Present were: 
Commander and Judge Advocate Dennis Brown, First Vice 
Commander and Historian Howard Bixby, Second Vice 
Commander Penny Johnson, Adjutant and Finance Officer Scott 
Holmes and Chaplain Luther Johnson. Also present were past 
Commander Charles Patch and guests Patti Holmes and Dylan 
Spencer.  
 



Meeting Minutes: Minutes of the October 3, 2024 meeting was 
read by guest Patti Holmes. Motion to accept by Sam Zucker 
and seconded by Scott Holmes. No discussion. Unanimously 
approved.  
 
Finance Report:  
 

1. Finance Officer Scott Holmes reported that year end 
budgeted items will be paid by Christmas.  

2. The proposed budget for 2025 will be presented at the 
December meeting for acceptance. 

3. The report was accepted and filed for audit. 
 
Service Report: None 

 
Membership:   

1. The Post has 26 paid members and 13 pending. The 13 
have been notified that their dues are due by the end of the 
year. 

2. There is ongoing membership recruitment. 
 

Americanism:   
 

1. One of the Flags along Route 5 is in disrepair and will be 
retired when the other Flags are removed on November 
16th. 

2. Scott Holmes has inspected the 60 Flags given to Post 84 
by the Vet Council and has determined that all but 2 Flags 
can be used for the Route 5 display. 



3. Adjutant Scott Holmes will be submitting to the State the 
new application for our Flag display which will be for 
2026-29. 

4. Extra band supports will have to be ordered to reinforce 
existing supports. Due to age and weather the older band 
supports have weakened. Scott Holmes will notify us at the 
December meeting of the cost and add it to the proposed 
budget for 2025. 

5. The Banner Committee and the Town have an agreement 
stating that the Town will be the Committee’s fiscal agent. 
Fund raising will now commence. 

6. Commander Brown asked if Post 84 would be interested in 
donating to the Banner Project. No motion was made or 
discussed at this time. 

7. Commander Brown noted that a new committee has been 
formed to plan for the Nation’s 250th anniversary in 2026. 

8. Ceremonies for November 11: begin at Maple Street 
Cemetery at 10:30am and will conclude at the bridge. 

 
Children and Youth:   
 

1. As previously stated, Coach Dylan Spencer has accepted 
that Post 84 will sponsor the 2025 playoffs slated to be July 
23-27. Besides using the Maxfield Sports Complex, the 
Dresden Fields in Norwich will also be used.  

2. Patti Holmes has contacted the Haven to inquire about our 
annual Christmas Party for the children residents. See 
Appendix A for their response. The Post has tabled further 
discussion until the December meeting. 

 
 



 
 
 
Old Business:  
 

1. Blue Star Memorial work permit application has been 
submitted. Still no response as of this meeting. 

2. The Post’s web site is up and running. Members may access 
the site at: https://www.post84vtlegion.org/index.cfm  

3. Members are requested to send comments about the site to 
Adjutant Scott Holmes at: thordog.holmes@gmail.com  

4. Commander Brown, as usual, has continued thanking all 
who contribute to Post 84. 

a. Patti Holmes for transcribing our October meeting 
minutes. 

b. Scott Holmes for maintaining and providing our 
finance report, keeping our web site current and acting 
as our baseball liaison. 

c. To Charles Patch and his volunteer assistants in their 
efforts for a successful golf tournament and the ad in 
the Valley News thanking our supporters. 

5. The Family Day picnic is on hold until 2025. Commander 
Brown will keep Post 26 and VFW 2571 apprised of further 
news when it will be scheduled. 

6. Golf news: As of now, September 20, 2025 is our next date 
for the tournament. Charlie Patch will verify in June.  

7. We are still in need of volunteers for a Color Guard. 
Contact Adjutant Scott Holmes for details:  
thordog.holmes@gmail.com 

 
 



 
 
 
New Business:  
 

1. Attention women veterans. Nichole Jordan has started a 
non-profit retreat for women veterans. Refer to Appendix 
B for more info. 

2. Commander Brown told members about the Hello Girls 
Project which recognizes our WWI women veterans.  He 
also passed around some literature which explained the 
project in more detail. 

3. Post 84 goals for the 2025 are: 
a. Golf – September 20 
b. Family Day in August? 
c. Haven Christmas Party in December? 
d. Flag display along Route 5  
e. Blue Star Memorial maintenance ongoing 
f. Hartford Heroes Banner from September thru 

November 11th. 
  

Comrades in distress – Joyce Perkins 

The meeting adjourned at 1932 hours. 
Sam Zucker, Sergeant-at-Arms for Scott Holmes, Adjutant 
 
Next meeting, Thursday, December 5, 2024 at 6:00 PM, at WRJ 
VA, Freedom Building (formally Building 44), Room 103a. 
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